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Condolences to President Cynthia
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, January 24, 2023

Instructional, not Industrial, Design
By Carol Dois Woodward on Thursday, January 19, 2023

Charles "Chuck" Faison was our club speaker on January 18th. Chuck related that Instructional Design is a growing profession,
attracting practitioners from many walks of life and professions. All
businesses, governmental agencies, nonprofit organizations, and
community efforts need to be able to communicate quickly and precisely
to capture the attention of their modern target audiences. He noted that
the average attention span of an adult is approximately 8 seconds.
Therefore, it is imperative to be knowledgeable about the attributes of
the target audience and what tools, or approaches will likely grab their
immediate attention. He presented a slide describing some of the modern
tools used in instructional design. Thanks to Jan Rowley for this photo
showing Chuck speaking to the club. He is seated and using his
computer because our regular meetings are hybrid meetings with many
of the members joining us by Zoom. Three of the Zoom attendees were
our Kumasi, Ghana Rotarians, who frequently log into our meetings. In
the photo above, from left, is Club President Cynthia Mitchell, Chuck, and
Peg Whipple who had invited Chuck to speak. Also featured in the photo
is member Steve Woith. Both Peg and Steve are past presidents of the
club.
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Chuck has a varied professional background in both the Virginia Air National Guard and the Virginia Army National Guard which
included a deployment in Iraq. Thereafter, he was employed in the nonprofit sector, earning his Master’s degree in Instructional
Design from Walden University in 2014. He currently is a Training Specialist with Virginia Community Development Social
Enterprises, a nonprofit Community Development Financial institution, a philanthropic investment advisory firm.

What is going on?
By Carol Dois Woodward on Thursday, January 19, 2023

Be a Hunger Hero!

Club members are invited to the FEEDMORE - Meals on Wheels open house, Thursday, January 26th at Colonial Subaru 11:30am-
1:00pm to find out how. -- Dana Rieves

And speaking of Dana ... she was recently recognized for her volunteerism with a beautiful award from the Hopewell Local
Emergency Preparedness Committee (LEPC). She may have been on the Hopewell LEPC for
as much as 30 years. Ask her about it? She is also a member of the Prince George LEPC as
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well as the Prince George Community Emergency Response Team (CERT). To learn more
about LEPCs click HERE.

Carol Woodward was reelected as Vice-Chair of the
Prince George Board of Zoning Appeals (BZA). She
had recently been reappointed to the BZA by the
Circuit Court of the 6th Judicial Circuit upon the
recommendation of the Board of Supervisors.

President-Elect, Mark Creech, attended the Pre PETS
on Saturday the 21st which was held in Richmond at The Place. Later this spring he will be
attending PETS as a requirement prior to assuming

his presidency of the club in July. What does PETS stand for? Presidents Elect Training
Seminar. That's what. Mark will be serving his second non-consecutive term as president of
the club. This s a picture of Mark having won the big pot drawing that day. It was prior to
2019 when we were still meeting at Rosa's Italian Restaurant in Hopewell. Remember those
days?

As it turns out there is not a global shortage of Major Grey's Chutney. Dana Rieves
researched and learned that Smucker's decided to
stop production of Crosse & Blackwell's Major Grey's
Chutney due to lack of demand. But Jan Rowley, in
her quest to find a replacement chutney for Carol,
gifted her with Stonewall Kitchen Major Grey's
Chutney. According to Carol, it is a very close
replacement for Crosse & Blackwell's. It is slightly
sweeter, but has delicious chucks of mango and
raisins. Life will go on for Carol. She has very nearly
eaten the entire jar and has ordered more from
Amazon. Jan is a lifesaver as Carol can get quite
grouchy without her chutney.

As seen on Social Media
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, January 24, 2023

The James House

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Local_Emergency_Planning_Committee#:~:text=Local%20Emergency%20Planning%20Committees%20%28LEPCs%29%20are%20community-based%20organizations,preparing%20for%20emergencies%2C%20particularly%20those%20concerning%20hazardous%20materials.
https://www.facebook.com/thejameshousehelps?__cft__[0]=AZX8PxOmDlwOB4N88uzSkvOv9azL_xyq0Xnnn_pflZM5A0cm3OEcymJjTmCg57_gw014rhAmsA-fPr9V7iPjp7uSsczDh6EfzOHfsmYoTxxownw6WayHTdfZVxOi0lHS8Hgi_kF9J_k6oOWjA1v8jSe3_y_SNGS9_KMQIA1mS-DvOLnk4ypjdgOJMm_r25FukWs&__tn__=-UC%2CP-R


·
In 2022 we provided over 500 teenagers hygiene kits! So far this year we have provided over 100 kits. We need some help, we
have received donations to fill the bags, but don’t have enough bags. Can you help? Check out our Amazon wishlist:
https://a.co/i8ez4I8

Prince George County Animal Shelter

·
Don't forget to stop by PGAS NEXT SATURDAY!
The shelter will be open from 10am-1pm on January 28th for adoptions.
Our half off dog adoption special is ongoing for the month of January.
The $50 dog adoption fee covers:
Spay/neuter surgery
Age appropriate vaccinationsHeartworm test
Initial deworming
Flea/tick/heartworm preventative while in our care
Help us empty our dog runs by finding our amazing pups their forever homes!

https://a.co/i8ez4I8?fbclid=IwAR2Ko56p9f2vE2hwrQFik8a3hzNpP0usxuXwbPV9372bGAIcWPWhdjtIPMU
https://www.facebook.com/pganimals/?__cft__[0]=AZX1pnrZovdh3AezMNKQgVbXGEufj8rmZpHVvmYJ6noWf768gTFXKiEbMeCXtzjbI9RQHY247XkW-L6qwOH6DWITuuQ4YPya-xCgSvf7F99x9td3TW0Ee44uCBlo9y8PGgtjyDIbqDezzjZ-vYTo6NGe2a04mV3CAMWxm_-9pmUMw-83hCnrnzvNeZv3x7vIdBk&__tn__=-UC%2CP-R


Public Hearing on Change of two voting locations
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, January 17, 2023
Donald Hunter noted in the Rotary Open Mic on January 11th, that there would be a public hearing on February 28th about the
possible relocation of the Walton School voting place and the Faith
Baptist voting place. The voting places would be changed from Walton
School to Sacred Heart Catholic Church off 460 and the Faith Baptist
voting place would be changed to the new elementary school on Middle
Road. If you are interested in these possible changes, please consider
attending the Public Hearing to be held by the Board of Supervisors on
February 28th. For more information visit the County website.

By the way, Donald was elected to serve as the Chair of the Board of
Supervisors at its last meeting. Congratulations to Donald.

COVID update from Steve Herring, VDH Crater Division
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, January 10, 2023
Donald Hunter recently received the following flyers regarding the availability of home COVID Tests from the Crater Health
District. Steven Herring, the Director of the Crater Health District was our club speaker on December 7, 2022. Steven sent these
flyers to Donald and other to spread the word about these import health tools. These flyers are available in both English and
Spanish. Please share these flyers in your communities.

https://princegeorgeva.gov/




Grant Management Seminars
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, January 3, 2023
The 2023 Grant Management Seminars have been scheduled for 2023. Any club which wishes to apply for or partner in a Rotary
grant must have at least one member attend one of the GMS sessions. Again, this year, the District 7600 GMS sessions are virtual
and free. A GMS takes only about 2 hours of a person's time and there is so much to learn, especially if one is new or newer to
Rotary or to Rotary grants.

Currently, our club is a partner is a multi-club district grant with Hopewell, Colonial Heights, Petersburrg, and Petersburg Breakfast
Rotary Clubs to install permeable, erosion mitigating parking materials at the Rotary Park on Pocahontas Island and at the
Appomattox River Regional Park (ARRP). The involvement of Rotary with ARRP began in 2011 with a district grant the club was
awarded to install the first public canoe/kayak launch on the Appomattox River. Since then, in partnership with other clubs, we
have installed a comfort stations, landscaping, signage, and other amenities at the park.



So, while we still have work to do on the 2022 district grant, we need to be assessing what project for which we might apply for
a district grant in 2023. If you would like to learn more about Rotary grants consider attending at least one GMS session. If you
would like to attend, but you don't have access to dacdb to register, contact Dana Rieves or Carol Woodward,

The Four Way Test
By Carol Dois Woodward on Monday, June 8, 2020


